Lebanon County Planning Department

Room 206, Municipal Building ® 400 South Eighth Street ® Lebanon, PA 17042-6794
Phone: 717-228-4444 e Fax: 717-228-4453
Website: www.lebcounty.org @ Email: LCPD_Planning@Lebcnty.org

March 16, 2016

Ailene Batoon
TetraTech Inc.

285 Ellicott Street
Buffalo, N.Y. 14203

RE: Sunoco Pipeline L.P. Pennsylvania Pipeline Project
Floodplain/Stormwater management Program Consistency Request

Dear Ms. Batoon:

In accordance with the location map provided in your correspondence to the Lebanon County
Commissioners, dated November 10, 2015, the following municipalities within Lebanon County will be
impacted by the above referenced project — South Londonderry Township, South Annville Township,
West Cornwall Township, Cornwall Borough, South Lebanon Township, and Heidelberg Township (west
to east). It appears the specific watersheds affected by this project are the following — Spring Creek
(South Londonderry Township), Quittapahilla Creek (South Annville Township, West Cornwall Township,
Cornwall Borough, and South Lebanon Township), and Cocalico Creek (South Lebanon Township and
Heidelberg Township). As indicated in your correspondence, Lebanon County has only two approved
and adopted Act 167 Stormwater Management Plans for Cocalico Creek and Tulpehocken Creek. The
Tulpehocken Creek Watershed is not impacted by this project.

Review of the Cocalico Creek Act 167 Stormwater Management Plan, of which South Lebanon
Township and Heidelberg Township are included, it was found the above referenced project is
consistent with the Stormwater Plan. Please be advised that those municipalities located in the Spring
Creek and Quittapahilla Creek Watersheds — South Londonderry Township, South Annville Township,
West Cornwall Township, and Cornwall Borough do not have approved Act 167 Stromwater
Management Plans.



In regard to Floodplain Management, the Lebanon County Planning Department provides
enforcement of the Floodplain Management regulations for the following municipalities — Cornwall
Borough, South Annville Township, South Lebanon Township, and West Cornwall Township. Where
applicable, the proposed activity for the above referenced project has been reviewed and is consistent
with the FEMA Floodplain Management Programs effective in each of the above referenced

municipalities. Input regarding consistency with Floodplain Management for Heidelberg and South
Londonderry Townships should be obtained from those municipalities.

Should you have additional questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me

Sincerely,
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Julie L. Cheyney
Executive Director
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